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McMillan expressed frustration with the high cost of parking at the 5th and Mission 

Street garage, attributing low parking use to both excessive fees and the visible 

presence of drug use and homelessness downtown, which he believes deters visitors. He 

criticized the Department of Public Health and Mayor Lurie for not effectively addressing 

the issue, despite a declared state of emergency. Additionally, the Mr. McMillan 

objected to costly street closures implemented for Vision Zero, claiming they have not 

reduced traffic fatalities and have instead caused inconvenience and wasted public 

funds.  

 

Benjamin Garcia expressed concern about the significant degradation of public assets, 

noting that the $1.6 billion increase in backlog over two years far exceeds the 

operational budget. He questioned whether there's any realistic hope for achieving an 

operational surplus that could support capital improvements. Garcia also encouraged 

activating the SFMTA legislative program to support ridership-focused bills, specifically 

mentioning SB79. 

Edward Mason questioned whether the promised reliability of Siemens rail cars—

projected at 20,000 miles between failures—has led to reduced maintenance staffing 

and costs. He emphasized the need for regular process improvements, transparency in 

procurement, and organizational clarity through tools like headcount charts. Mr. Mason 

proposed monetizing corporate commuter bus operations through a medallion system 

similar to taxis, arguing that current policies miss a significant revenue opportunity 

despite likely resistance from powerful regional interest groups. 
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